Minutes of TBI Admin Meeting held at Julian’s house on Thursday, 28th February 2017  

Present: Martin Sherring, Anne Thomas, Wendy Price, Julie Gibson, Peter Moffatt, Julian Paren, David Reid  

1. Apologies: Richard Robinson 

	Item
	Discussion
	Action

	Minutes  of meeting held on 17.01.17 
	Accepted, with thanks to Wendy.


	

	2. Matters arising


	2.1. Bike Maintenance

Wendy suggested TBI should offer the Community Cycle Trainers £10 an hour if they were willing to undertake bike maintenance at local markets.  Anne suggested TBI could advertise in Velocity if necessary. Wendy undertook to locate the toolkit.  Julian would ask Lizbeth to talk to Pete Rochford about maintenance equipment.

2.2 Organisation Chart 

Wendy presented the latest draft of the chart and agreed to amend it further in the light of suggestions regarding lines of reporting and ways of indicating roles and/or relationships between ‘meeters and greeters’, local co-ordinators and market leaders.

It was also agreed that the Comms Group should develop and refine Sheila’s calendar/ media strategy

. 

2.3 Newsletter 

Julian endorsed the idea of a year-long structure. There was also support for themed issues, e.g., on low-carbon holidays, which might encourage more contributions. 

It was agreed that any editor should check with a contributor before making amendments to a submitted piece. 

It was agreed that Roz should take on the role of editor for the next newsletter.

It was also agreed to have a copy date of the 25th March for the coming issue.

2.4 Work Opportunities 

Julie reported she had been trying to contact Sarah Fraser at UHI about work experience placements with local producers. Martin suggested the new intern, Lara Feldman, might help with the Local Larder.  Lara had said that she had become interested in TBI because there were so many signs of activity on the website, and by the ‘Demain’ film. Annie had been attracted for the same reason.) 

2.5 It was agreed that other matters arising would best be dealt with later in the agenda.


	Wendy

Wendy

Anne

	3. Potential North Kessock community orchard 

	Anne stated that the lease to The Highland Council of the ground currently being used as a car park and football pitch west of Charleston, near North Kessock, was about to expire, and that members of the North Kessock Residents Association (RANK) were interested in a number of possible projects including a community orchard.  She suggested that TBI might wish to play a part. Martin reminded the meeting that TBI had paid the legal expenses incurred in creating the Rosemarkie allotments. 

It was agreed that RANK should lead the process of identifying a project that would have local backing, and TBI would support it in any way that was appropriate.


	

	4.  Active Travel Map


	Wendy said she would check stocks of the map for the coming season and place some copies with the youth hostel in Inverness, and some at the new Harry Gow branch at the visitor centre at North Kessock. The original print run was 6,000. There were currently no plans to reprint.


	Wendy

	5  Membership

 
	Wendy reported that Kathryn Logan and Barbara Clark had recently joined TBI.  Wendy outlined and received approval for her revised proposals about helping new members to make contact with other members whose interests they shared. Vikki would try to ensure that the right contacts were made, and the Convenor would support in cases where there were no obvious contacts locally.

Martin explained the importance of Charities Aid Foundation Donate as an easy way for people to send or make donations to TBI when renewing their membership from April onwards and when transferring money to TBI on other occasions. It was agreed that the new way of forwarding money to TBI could now come into effect very quickly.

Julie pointed out that there would have to be an item in the newsletter about the changes stemming from the decision to ask members to make donations rather than pay subscriptions. 

In response to a question from Wendy it was confirmed that there was still the option of re-introducing subscriptions in subsequent years if necessary. 

Martin undertook to circulate a draft new membership form in time for invitations to renew membership to be issued in mid-March.
	Wendy

Martin

	6.  Film Group


	Julie reported on two film evenings held in Avoch in recent months. Following their success, it was agreed that Julie should go ahead with her proposal for a six-month programme of film shows beginning in September or October, taking advantage of a deal with Take One Action, and using the same venue in Avoch. 


	Julie

	7. Changes in Bus Timetables
	Martin referred to the recent cuts in Black Isle bus services to and from Fortrose, Cromarty and Culbokie and Inverness. He described the reduction in the frequency of Stagecoach’s Inverness-Fortrose bus service as an inappropriate and short-sighted move, which was based on a commercial decision, despite the publicity, which had been misleading. He had stated this in a letter to Stagecoach’s Managing Director, in which he had also expressed his dismay that half of the 26 service had been discontinued, including the half-hour service to Fortrose and Cromarty after 7.30 pm. 

Martin had also been in touch with David Sumner of The Highland Council who had informed him that all the Cromarty services retained by Stagecoach and D&E were now subsidized by the council. 


	

	8. Finance


	Julie presented the latest comparison of the current financial situation with that prevailing at the corresponding point in time last year.  It was agreed that TBI’s current financial situation was satisfactory.


	

	9. Black Isle Bicycles


	Julian reported that Black Isle Bicycles had a balance of more than £6,000 in its account, as well as assets and two willing partner organisations to run the hires in 2017.  It was still to be decided whether the financial settlement between Rosemarkie café, Fortrose Campsite and TBI should be the same as last year. It was hoped that Jim McBride would do the bike maintenance in the coming year, and also play a role in attracting more hires at the Rosemarkie café. Julian stated that in addition to the assets of Black Isle Bicycles TBI had collected a management fee of £1,000.

Martin would consult Carolyn Gethin as to whether it was possible to complete the accounts by the end of March and incorporate Black Isle Bicycles into TBI . 

Black Isle Ventures could continue as a future channel for new TBI activities.  One important development of the work of Lizbeth Collie as Destination Development Manager was work by the Black Isle Tourism Team to devise a logo and strapline for promoting the Black Isle, which was being rolled out in Black Isle Bicycles publications and in the promotion of businesses across the Black Isle.
	Martin



	10. Food & Growing Group


	Julie reported that Grow North would hold its first meeting of the year at Netherton early in March.  


	

	11.  Liftshare 


	Wendy confirmed that there had been no developments since the last meeting and was awaiting word from the other funding partners.  
	

	12. Anti-fracking `play
	Wendy said that she wanted Edie to provide a sample of her work before discussing and confirming arrangements for a visit.  She would try to meet Edie within the next month.

It was confirmed that the consultation period on the Scottish Government’s fracking paper ran till 31st May


	Wendy 

	14.  Orchard Survey


	David gave a brief report on the survey work carried out on and around the Black Isle between late October and late January, as part of the national Orchard Inventory Project. Two teams of volunteers, each led by Local Facilitators appointed by TBI, had each updated records of some 25 orchards, already known to exist.  Each also surveyed 20-30 ‘new’ orchards not previously recorded.  For the purposes of the project, an orchard was defined as a garden or other ground with at least five fruit trees. The vast majority of surveyed orchards contained fewer than 15 trees, but within each area there was one large or very large commercial orchard.  Surveyors uncovered some interesting historicaI information: e.g., a 13 acre orchard was established at Braelangwell in 1843.  TBI had been promised access to more detailed data, but not till the publication of the project report later in the year. Other members of the public would have access to anonymised data in due course. 


	

	15.  Scottish Communities Climate Action Network (SCCAN) Conference


	David gave a brief report on the SCCAN conference held in Edinburgh on Saturday, 4th February, which was organised by Maria Cooper of Transition Town Forres, and attended by representatives of local authorities, and community and voluntary sector organizations,

The morning session began with a presentation from Paul Allen of the Centre for Alternative Technology in which he introduced his report Zero Carbon Britain: Rethinking the Future and illustrated how it was now technically possible to reduce the UK’s greenhouse gas emissions to net zero by 2030, while maintaining a ‘modern’ standard of living, creating new jobs, increasing resilience to the impacts of climate change, addressing other environmental issues and improving quality of life.

The afternoon programme comprised workshops on a range of topics including some nominated by participants, and concluded with a summing-up by Andy Wightman, MSP. 


	

	16. Landscape Partnership


	Martin reported that the Landscape Partnership working group of the Black Isle Partnership had suspended its activities as none of the organisations in the partnership felt able to take the lead in preparing an application for funding to the Heritage Lottery Fund.


	

	17. Black Isle Gathering


	It was noted that the Black Isle Gathering would be held in Fortrose Academy on 7th October. 


	

	18.  Dates and Venues of Future Meetings


	It was agreed that the dates and venues for the next two meetings would be: 

Thursday, 13th April, 19.30 at Julie’s; and 

Thursday, 25th May, 19.30 at Wendy’s.  


	


DR

